REQUEST

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 I request the following information on private companies marketing integrated body worn video and facial recognition technology to the Metropolitan Police Service.

There have been press reports, including in the Evening Standard on 24 June 2019, about a company called Wireless TV trying to market the use of facial recognition technology integrated into body worn cameras.

Could you provide copies (redacted for personal details if needed) of

- Any correspondence since 01/01/2018 between representatives of Wireless TV and members of the GLA, MOPAC and/or the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS)
- A list of dates and personnel attending any meetings that have taken place since 01/01/2018, either online or in person, between representatives of the organisations named above.

RESPONSE

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request of 13 October to the Mayor's Office for Policing And Crime (MOPAC). I confirm that your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and that MOPAC does not hold any information relating to your request.

The Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) may be able to assist you and you can send your request to them, here:

https://www.met.police.uk/rqo/request/ri/request-information/rip/request-information-police/

The Greater London Authority (GLA) may also be able to assist you and you can send your request to them, here:

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information

If you are unhappy with the response to your Freedom of Information requests please see the MOPAC website on what the next steps are at:

https://www.london.gov.uk/what-we-do/mayors-office-policing-and-crime-mopac/governance-and-decision-making/freedom-information